## Selectmen's Workshop May 9, 2022

Attendance:

Selectmen: Scott Rice, Charyl Reardon, Gil Rand

Staff: Judy Welch, Mike Welch Legal: Laura Spector-Morgan In Person Public: Bill Waterhouse

Charyl called the workshop to order at 9:09 am.

The Board discussed the Town's right-of-way for Mountainside Road (aka Johnson Road). Laura stated that the only way to determine the right-of-way is to do a survey. The Board is not interested in a survey; they noted that this road ends at private and White Mountain National Forest land, and they do not see any added benefit to the taxpayers.

The Board reviewed two proposals for the CDBG Application Grant Writer. Charyl motioned to accept Donna Lane's proposal. Gil seconded the motion, and the vote was affirmative.

The Board asked Laura to review the agreement prepared by the Town of Thornton relative to the Maintenance of Stone Dam Road and modify it if needed.

The Board reviewed a letter from Alexis at NHDES relevant to the Town's Sewer User Ordinance update. The Board asked Judy to request a model of an SUO document from Alexis for their review.

Charyl motioned to adjourn at 9:50 am. Scott seconded the motion, and the vote was affirmative.

Charyl Reardon, Charperson

R.G. Rano

Date

Scott Rice

K. Gil Kand